THE CANNONS MISSIONARIES TO NOVA SCOTIA, CANADA

Psalms 107:8 "Oh that men would praise the Lord for His goodness ... to the children of men."

September 2010

Dear Faithful supporters and friends:

Psalms 27:14 says "Wait on the Lord: be of good courage, and He shall strengthen thine heart: Wait I say on the Lord." The last three months have been filled with many opportunities. When we returned to New Bern, N.C. to begin our furlough, we found that our house, that we had been renting while on the field, needed a lot of interior repairs. This gave us the opportunity to remodel our kitchen and to repaint. We greatly appreciate the help that we received from the folks in our home church (Calvary Baptist). The week after we returned, we had the privilege of attending World Wide Baptist Missions "Family Week". We were able to renew many of our old friendships and to meet new missionary families. It was the 40th anniversary of our mission agency. Carolyn and I were greatly encouraged by the great messages that we heard that week.

In July, between scheduled meetings, we had the opportunity to help with Vacation Bible School at our home church. During that week, we saw our Lord Jesus Christ work in the hearts of the 60 to 110 children and teens who attended. Forty of these children asked Jesus Christ to save them. Please pray for these children and teens.

What a blessing it has been to be able to report to twelve of our supporting churches in the past ten weeks. We are eagerly looking forward to visiting more of our supporting churches.

This furlough has provided Carolyn and I with the opportunity to have complete physicals with our family doctor. Both of us received good reports on our health. Joe's vaculitis has not returned, but he has both a pinched nerve and a bad hip. We are praising our Lord for His continued blessings.

As you will recall, Joe was able to turn our church and ministry over to a Canadian. While we are on furlough, we are seeking our Lord's will concerning our next place of service. Please pray earnestly with us about this next step in our ministry. We want to finish our course according to His will.

It is hard to believe that we have been missionaries for over twenty-one years. This was possible only because of your faithfulness to pray and to give financially so that we could stay on the field. Your prayers are needed now more then ever as we travel the many miles necessary to report to you and to seek our Lord's will for the future!

Your Missionaries in Christ, Joe and Carolyn Cannon Proverbs 3:5-7



E mail address cannonyap@Yahoo.com World-Wide New Testament Baptist Missions info@wwntbm.com 704-730-1440

P.O. Box 725, 2069 County Line Road Kings Mountain, NC 28086

